


municipality shall enter into an agreement with the private developer to sell or lease land for
an agreed-upon price contingent that the units being built {or renovated) are affordable
housing units for a period of no less than 25 years. This recommendation would allow for
more municipalities to divest unwanted property or lands to those private developers that
have the resources necessary to build affordable housing in the community, thus increasing
the affordable housing stock.

e Enterinto an agreement with the private sector for phasing-in freeze of assessments before
renovations (amend and apply Bill 177 to multi-unit residential developments) for the purpose of
affordable housing development.

Currently municipalities are limited to the phasing-in freeze of assessments (the cancellation,
reduction or refund of taxes) for commercial zanes (Bill 177). This recommendation would
extend Bill 177 of the Municipal Government Act to include multi-unit residential zones for
the purpose of affordable housing development. The municipality shall enter into an
agreement with the private residential developer to

freeze the assessment value of the property before any renovations or improvements are
made if the development is for the purpose of creating affordable housing units.

¢ To extend the definition whom municipal housing corporations are for to include all citizens of the
municipality

Currently the Municipal Housing Corporations Act {Section 11} states that “the object of the
corporation are to construct, hold and manage accommodation for the aged, mentally
handicapped or physically disabled or others requiring nursing or custodial care.” This
recommendation would allow municipalities to be able to create housing corporations for
any community member, or group of members so long as the housing was deemed
affordable. Many municipalities across Canada construct, hold and manage accommedation
(create corporations} for their community members, including mixed-income housing.
Amending Section 11 of the Nova Scotia Municipal Housing Corporations Act to include
community members that do not fit in the prescribed definitions would allow municipalities
to create corporations for the purpose of constructing, holding and managing
accommodations for all citizens; creating more affordable housing units.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request. Please contact us if you have any questions or
concerns.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Lamrock

On Behalf of the DAASH Housing Coalition
Health Promoter, Public Health

First Floor, 75 Warwick Street

Dighy, NS, BOV 1A0

Office: 902-245-3002
Jennifer.Lamrock@nshealth.ca



